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COGHSTA MEC MAKAMU SADDENED FOLLOWING THOVHELE 

NNGWEDZENI MPHAPHULI’S PASSING 

MEC for Co-operative governance, Human Settlements and Traditional Affairs, Mr 

Basikopo Makamu hereby sends his heartfelt condolences to the Royal Family of the late 

Thovhele Nngwedzeni Mphaphuli, his relatives and the entire Tshikonelo Traditional 

Council after Thovele’s passing. 

“The past few weeks have been very sad for us as a department, the Provincial 

Government and Limpopo as a whole, as we lost a number of our senior traditional 

leaders. We mourn with Thovhele’s family and his traditional community under the 

Vhembe District.  

We commit ourselves to shouldering them up in support during this difficult time,” says 

MEC Makamu.  

Muya wavho u edele nga mulalo. 

 

Issued by COGSTA MEC’s Office 

Media Enquiries: Hitekani Magwedze (MEC Spokesperson): 071 864 8664 


